
Mercer Emergency Management Report for 2015

Due to the continued reduction in available grant money from State 
and Federal sources, the Emergency Management Department had a 
continuous funding challenge again this year, but was busy and 
productive. The Community Emergency Response Team (CERT), in 
addition to their regular monthly training meetings, provided traffic 
control, communication, logistical and other support for 6 community 
events, and participated in the State of Maine Partners in Emergency 
Preparedness Conference as well as the Maine Emergency Management 
Regional Training Weekend. The Search and Rescue Team, in addition 
to their regular CERT duties and activities, logged over 600 hours of 
specialized training, including MASAR certification updates, a winter 
campout and 2 summer river exercises, and participated in a Maine 
Warden Service search effort. The Communications Team participated 
in two state-wide Emergency Management communications exercises 
and two nation-wide ham radio field days in addition to their regular 
CERT duties and activities.

Respectfully submitted

Richard Smith 
Deputy EMA Director



HISTORICAL SOCIETY ANNUAL REPORT

It's been a year now since the Town bequeathed the Shaw building to 
the Historical Society. What has been accomplished? The immediate 
concern for the Society was to prevent further deterioration of the 
building due to water damage. Mike Poirier replaced the second floor 
door, its frame, and much supporting structure. More recently Brenton 
LeMarre has built a roof over the rear stairway, and replaced all 
clapboards above. A t this point the back of the building is now perhaps 
better preserved than the front. But much painting has been done at 
the front as well. Inside, some of the Society's collection is on display 
but much work will be needed to adapt the former library to its new 
purpose as a museum and meeting place for historically minded 
Mercerites.
We welcome visitors and hope some will become members and join in 
the rewarding work of preserving the history of our town. A t present 
we do not have regular hours, however we hope to be open on Town 
Meeting day, (March 5th) from 3-6 with some refreshments; drop by.

If that is not convenient give
Chris Beeuwkes a call (207-587-2361) he will be happy to arrange a time 
to show you about.



Mercer Community Club

January 31, 2016

2015 was another busy year for our small group of volunteers as we continued to 
provide events that are well sought by our community members. Support from our 
community allowed us to provide the programs in place at the Community Center 
including the After School Program and Young at Heart. We greatly encourage the 
addition of new programs at the Community Center and continue to offer physical 
activities such as Yoga, as well as access to our fitness room and gym for walking.

Rick Charette visited us again this year and we even held our own Paint Nite event -  
both were a great success and drew a crowd from Mercer as well as surrounding 
communities. We are always looking for different events to attract new and old 
attendees. Please feel free to pass on any ideas.

During 2015, we made several small, but beneficial improvements to the Community 
Center. We put a fresh coat of paint in the hallway of the gym entrance as well as 
put up a display case constructed by a Skowhegan Area High School student. We 
also had the gym floor re-waxed and what an improvement it made! Our project list 
for 2016 is not yet complete; however we are always brainstorming ideas for such 
improvements.

Our grant committee continues to work vigorously in applying for grants for much 
larger projects as well as additional program grants. We received a grant from the 
Maine Community Foundation to fund performances during 2015 including Zemya, 
The Gawlers, Nancy Tyndall and Martin Swinger. They are currently working on ideas 
for 2016.

We greatly appreciate those town members who volunteer their time to keep the 
building in shape. The Community Center is increasingly being booked by outside 
parties for personal or group events and we need to keep the structure in shape to 
encourage use by outside parties. We also want individuals to know that we have 
tables and chairs available for rent for private events. Please contact the Town Office 
for details.

We welcome you to visit our website at mercercc.shutterfly.com. This site is 
updated for upcoming events at the Community Center as they occur. As always, we 
appreciate any feedback or ideas for events. And if you feel you have some free time 
on your hands, join us as a member!



Town of Mercer

North Pond Association Annual Report to Mercer Residents

Thank you for your 2015 support of our Courtesy Boat Inspections and I ask that you continue 
your support for 2016. Last year we once again increased our inspections (from 1160 in 2011, 
to 1316 in 2014, to our highest ever, 1580 in 2015), an increase of roughly 25% over a few years 
ago. The North Pond Association paid $10,797.24 for this coverage. The Mercer share was 
$1000.00. We were also helped by Rome @ $1000.00 and Smithfield @ $1000.00 and received 
a 1 time grant of $1875.00.1 think you will agree that we made your $1000 go a long way. The 
balance of hours covered was through the generosity of people who value our lake being free 
of invasives and through volunteer hours. There were 809.70 paid hours. 1580 inspections. 118 
fragments pulled and sent for evaluation. Thankfully none were found to be invasive milfoil. An 
average of 1.8 inspections per hour. Our lake is BUSY. The lake is a beautiful local resource, 
whatever the season, and we're working hard to keep it that way. Please support our request 
for $1000.00.

Some additional projects the NPA did on and around the lake include the following. The NPA 
further collaborated with Colby College on their National Science Foundation work. Many 
residents around the lake participated including of course, Mercer lake residents. The NPA 
maintained the informational kiosk at the boat ramp. The NPA also paid for the porta potty 
again. We participated in the National Audubon Society loon count, 22 adults counted. We had 
a plant ID seminar @ the Smithfield Grange. We also had an erosion workshop at the grange to 
teach people how to best prevent runoff from entering North Pond. We again kept returnables 
bins, the "Keep us Afloat" boat at Sweet Dreams, and the one at the Mosher-Towle home near 
the boat ramp: proceeds to go toward funding our boat inspections. I am especially proud of 
the dingy/flower pot the NPA kept at the triangle by the Corner Store in Smithfield, beautifying 
an area usually overrun with weeds and lawn sale signs. We have the lake divided into 28 grids, 
sections that will be monitored each section for plants found there as an early detection system 
should invasives find their way into our lake. We had another "Lakes Education Day" at Fairview 
Grange, free to attend, with lots of information about our lake specifically. We printed and 
distributed 2 newsletters, the cost nearly covered by advertising from local businesses.

I hope you will agree that the NPA remains focused on our mission of maintaining and 
improving the health of our lake and is additionally, extremely active in our lake region 
community. Our goal of course, is to keep North and Little Ponds healthy for the continued 
enjoyment of all. Please continue to support our efforts.

Sincerely, Rick Watson, President, North Pond Association



MERCER MEETING HOUSE ASSOCIATION (Mercer Old Home Days)

January, 2016

2015 was a successful year for us. The Meeting House received minor repairs 
to the interior and exterior, including 'outdoor plumbing' with the installation 
of a privy. The Meeting House continues to require maintenance and repair, 
and in the coming year we plan to host various events and fundraising efforts 
to ensure those repairs are completed.

Speaking of the coming year, this year marks the 80th reunion year for 
Mercer Old Home Days ... and we're planning the biggest, best weekend yet! 
Mark your calendars for August 5-7th! Our committee, along with 
volunteers are working out the details. As of now, the plans for the weekend 
include a comedian performing Friday evening, a parade Saturday morning, 
events, food and entertainment all day Saturday and following up with the 
traditional lunch and program at the Meeting House on Sunday.

WE WANT YOUR HELP... do you have an idea for an event? Are you part 
of an organization, team or group that wants to organize and run an event on 
Saturday? Have a food truck? Do you sing or perform? Call us!!

Let's make this a weekend to remember! Won't you join us? For more 
information, find us on Facebook, www.facebook.com/mohd80th Here 
you'll find information about our upcoming meetings, information, event 
confirmations and more. If you'd rather talk to us in person, please call Amy 
at 587-2225 or Linda at 634-2332.

80th MERCER OLD HOME DAYS! AUGUST 5-7th, 2016
www.facebook.com / mohd80th

- Respectfully Submitted,
Amy Tibbetts, V.P.
Mercer Meeting House Association 
Mercer Old Home Days Association

http://www.facebook.com/mohd80th
http://www.facebook.com
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Dear Friends:
It is an honor to represent Maine in the United States Senate. I am grateful for the trust 

the people of our State have placed in me and welcome this opportunity to share some key 
accomplishments from 2015.

Growing the economy by encouraging job creation was and remains my top 
priority. The tax-relief bill signed into law at the close of last year contains three key 
provisions I authored to help foster job creation and provide small businesses with the 
certainty they need to invest, grow, and, most important, hire new workers. Another 
provision I authored that became law last year gives a boost to both Maine's economy and 
traffic safety. This provision permanently changed the federal law that previously had forced 
the heaviest trucks onto our country roads and downtown streets, rather than allowing them 
to use Maine's federal Interstates. In addition, I was glad to help secure another significant 
award for the University of Maine's deepwater offshore wind initiative, which has the potential 
to advance an emerging industry and create thousands of good jobs in our state.

Maine's historic contributions to our nation's defense must continue. In 2015, I secured 
funding toward a much-needed additional Navy destroyer, likely to be built at Bath Iron 
Works. Modernization projects at the Portsmouth Naval Shipyard that I have long advocated 
for were also completed, as were projects for the Maine National Guard.

I was also deeply involved in crafting the new education reform law to better empower 
states and communities in setting educational policy for their students. The law also extends a 
program I co-authored that provides additional assistance to rural schools, which has greatly 
benefitted our state. A  $250 tax deduction I authored in 2002 for teachers who spend their 
own money on classroom supplies was also made permanent last year.

As a result of a scientific evaluation of the nutritional value of potatoes required by a law 
that I wrote, the wholesome fresh potato finally was included in the federal WIC nutrition 
program. I also worked on other issues important to Maine's farmers and growers, including 
research on wild blueberries and pollinating bees.

As Chairman of the Housing Appropriations Subcommittee, I have made combating 
veterans' homelessness a priority. This year's housing funding law includes $60 million for
8 .000 new supportive housing vouchers for homeless veterans. Since this program began in 
2008, the number of homeless veterans nationwide has dropped by one third. Maine has 
received nearly 200 vouchers to support homeless veterans.

Last year, I became Chairman of the Senate Aging Committee. My top three priorities 
for the committee are retirement security, investing more in biomedical research, and fighting 
fraud and financial abuses targeting our nation's seniors. I advocated for the $2 billion increase 
in funding for the National Institutes of Health to advance research on such diseases as 
diabetes and Alzheimer's. The Senate also unanimously passed my bill to support family 
caregivers. The Aging Committee's toll-free hotline (1-855-303-9470) makes it easier for senior 
citizens to report suspected fraud and receive assistance and has already received more than
1.000 calls.

A  Maine value that always guides me is our unsurpassed work ethic. As 2015 ended, I 
cast my 6,072nd consecutive vote, continuing my record of never missing a roll-call vote since 
my Senate service began in 1997.

I appreciate the opportunity to serve Mercer and Maine in the United States Senate. If 
ever I can be of assistance to you, please contact my Constituent Service Center in Augusta at 
(207) 622-8414 or visit my website at www.collins.senate.gov. May 2016 be a good year for 
you, your family, your community, and our state.

Sincerely, Susan M. Collins 
United States Senator

http://www.collins.senate.gov
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D ear Friends o f  Mercer;

I t has been a privilege to  serve the State o f  Maine since being sw orn in to  the U.S. Senate.

Much o f  my time in W ashington this past year has been devoted to the Senate A rm ed Services Com m ittee 
and the Select C om m ittee on  Intelligence. Protecting our hom eland and the people o f  Maine from  terrorism 
and violence remains one o f  my top priorities. Through my w ork on  the A rm ed Services Com m ittee, I was 
able to secure several provisions in the 2016 National D efense Authorization A ct that benefit Maine. The 
legislation authorizes the construction o f  an additional D D G -51 Arleigh Burke Class D estroyer that could be 
built at Bath Iron  W orks and expands the H U B Zone program  to stimulate econom ic grow th at form er 
military installations like the form er Brunswick Naval A ir Station.

Returning control to  teachers, school districts, and states has also been a primary concern o f  mine. I am 
encouraged that the Every Student Succeeds Act has becom e law. I t eliminates d ie burdensom e requirements 
o f  the N o  Child L eft B ehind Act and ensures access to a quality education for all students. A provision I 
helped author in the bill will give states the opportunity to pilot the use o f  their ow n proficiency-based 
assessments in lieu o f  federally-mandated standardized tests. Also included in the bill are several measures I 
secured to p rom ote local input, fund education technology initiauves, and explore new strategies to increase 
student access to  the in ternet outside o f  school.

Communities across Maine have taken bold action to im prove their broadband connectivity, and I have been 
proud to foster federal support for these types o f  projects. My am endm ents to the Every S tudent Succeeds 
Act will prom ote the type o f  work already occurring in W ashington County, w here students w ho lack 
broadband access are able to  check out m obile hotspots from  their local libraries. Additionally, a  bill I co­
sponsored, the C om m unity Broadband Act, helped pave the way for the FCC to  enact rules protecting the 
ability o f  municipalities to  invest in better broadband. I am excited by Maine’s leadership on this im portant 
econom ic developm ent issue and will continue to support local efforts in  this area.

A fter extensive negotiations, the Senate passed a five-year transportation bill that will increase highway and 
transit funding in Maine and provide stability to im prove our transportation infrastructure. T he legislation 
contains provisions I cosponsored to cut red tape and im prove predictability and timeliness by streamlining 
the federal perm itting process for large infrastructure projects. Also incorporated in this bill are my provisions 
to relieve financial regulations on Maine’s community banks and credit unions and to reauthorize the Export- 
Im port Bank, a critical tool that supports communities and small business across the state.

Following my inquiries in the Energy and Natural Resources Com m ittee, the National Park Service has 
announced they will begin exploring strategies to allow park visitors to  purchase electronic passes online and 
will pilot the program  at Acadia N ational Park. These passes w ould im prove access to o u r nation’s m ost 
treasured landscapes and would generate resources for years to come. I remain deeply engaged in preserving 
Maine’s natural beauty and strengthening our outdoor recreation economy.

It is with solemn responsibility that I have focused my energy addressing the opioid epidemic in Maine. This 
work includes convening roundtables with a wide-range o f  health care and law enforcem ent professionals to 
com bat addiction; introducing a proposal to safely dispose o f  excess prescription drugs; cosponsoring a
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Senate-passed bill that addresses mothers struggling with addiction and the alarming effect it has on 
newborns; cosponsoring the TREAT Act, which expands the ability o f medical specialists to provide life­
saving medication-assisted therapies for patients battling heroin and prescription drug addiction; and calling 
on the Commander o f  U.S. Southern Command to increase efforts to stop the flow o f  heroin at our southern 
border.

I like to think o f  Maine as a big small town — and in a small town, the leaders are accessible and eager to 
listen. In that spirit, I’ve made it a priority to stay connected with people from all over Maine who e-mail, 
write, and call with suggestions or questions. If I can ever assist in your interaction with a federal agency, or 
you have thoughts, concerns, or personal input on a matter that is currently before Congress I hope you will 
contact me, let me know where you stand, and engage in this critical part o f democracy. Please call my toll- 
free line at 1-800-432-1599 or one o f  my offices: Augusta (207) 622-8292, Presque Isle (207) 764-5124, 
Scarborough (207) 883-1588, or Washington, D .C  (202) 224-5344. You can also write me on our website at 
www.fang.senatggqv/wntaa

As always, I am honored to represent the people o f  Maine and look forward to working with you for the 
betterment o f our great state.

Sincerely,

Angus S. King, Jr. 
United States Senator

http://www.fang.senatggqv/wntaa


Dear Friends and Neighbors:

I am so grateful and thankful that you've selected me to represent you in the Maine Senate. I 
am honored that you've put your trust in me and I will continue to work tirelessly for the 
betterment of you and your neighbors, as well as for the great State of Maine. Please let me 
provide you with a recap of the first session of the 127th Legislature as well as my hopes for the 
second session, which has just begun.

The most important item on our to-do list is clear: our state needs more jobs at all levels of 
the pay scale, so it is our responsibility and my solemn promise to work to expand economic 
opportunity for all Mainers. To this end, my fellow legislators and I accomplished a great deal 
during the first session of the 127th Legislature.

We passed a biennial budget that ensured that more Maine families received a tax cut, even 
more than did in the previous "largest tax cut in Maine history" in 2011. This year's budget also 
stopped taxes on military pensions, so those who have sacrificed for our country can feel 
welcomed and at home in our state. We also restructured portions of our welfare system, 
increased funding for nursing homes, and put far more funding towards eliminating waitlists 
for services for brain-injured and intellectually disabled Mainers.

I'm really looking forward to watching how the significant changes we've already made will 
better the everyday lives of Mainers. I wanted to serve in Augusta in order to have an impact 
on the direction of our region and our state. Passing vital legislation (and, sometimes, stopping 
bad legislation] has remained one of my top priorities.

As you know, more changes are necessary. This year, during the second session of the 
legislature, we need to make progress towards addressing the cost of energy in this state. There 
are a number of bills that have been proposed that would change the way our state's energy 
system works, and I look forward to working hard on legislation that would lower your energy 
costs. I also believe that working to provide support to areas hard-hit by recent mill closings 
should be a focus of the 2016 session. Fighting the war on drugs here in Maine will also be a 
top priority for lawmakers. Several bills have been proposed that will aid officers in combating 
the drug epidemic.

You have my humble and sincere thanks for allowing me to represent you in Augusta. Please 
feel free to contact me at 207-287-1505 or at rodwhittemore@gmail.com if you have 
comments or questions, or if you would like assistance in navigating our state's bureaucracy.

Sincerely,

Rodney Whittemore State Senator

mailto:rodwhittemore@gmail.com
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January 2016

Deal- Neighbors and Friends,

We have now begun the Second Session of the 127th Legislature, I am honored for the 
opportunity to continue serving the people of District 108 in the House of 
Representatives as Maine citizens continue to face many challenges, I look forward to 
working with fellow legislators, along with the Governor, to find solutions to the long­
term problems that our state and our citizen’s face. My goal is to ensure we have an 
effective and efficient government that handles your taxpayer money responsibly.

There are issues that must be addressed this legislative session, like lowering the cost of 
energy for businesses and homeowners, fighting the scourge of illegal drugs and 
continuing to create an economic climate where jobs are created and businesses thrive, I 
will also continue to be an advocate for our senior citizens and our states most vulnerable 
population, those friends and neighbors who have severe developmental disabilities or 
mental illnesses and struggle to find support and services.

Upon returning to the Second Session of the 127th Maine Legislature, I will continue to 
serve on the Joint Committee on Insurance and Financial Services, This committee will 
be faced with many decisions that will affect residents of our district and across the State 
of Maine. I look forward to continuing the work of this committee.

I encourage you to visit the Legislature’s website, http://www.maine.gov/legis, for up-to- 
date information, status of bills, public healing dates and roll call votes on legislation. If 
you would like to sign up to receive my e-newsletter, please send an e-mail to 
jijpicc@gmail.com. If you have any concerns about vour State Government do not 
hesitate to share them with me, ,

Sincerely,

John J. Picchiotti 
State Representative

District 108 Fairfield, Mercer and Smithfield
Printed on recycled paper

mailto:Picchiotii@legislature.raaine.gov
http://www.maine.gov/legis
mailto:jijpicc@gmail.com
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Paul R. LePage 

GOVERNOR

Dear Citizens of Mercer:

Maine has a long tradition of civil participation in both state and local government, and I thank 
you for being informed and involved citizens.

My vision for Maine is prosperity, not poverty. For this reason, one of my top priorities is the 
reduction and eventual elimination of the income tax. Some are pushing to raise the minimum 
wage, but I want Mainers to earn a maximum wage. Reducing the income tax is the biggest and 
most immediate pay raise for all hard-working Mainers.

Not only does an income tax cut put more money back in your pockets, but it will also attract 
businesses that can offer good-paying careers to keep our young people here in Maine. It shows 
the nation that we are serious about wanting people arid businesses to come—and stay—in 
Maine.

Another of my priorities is to lower the cost o f student debt in Maine. If young people arc 
struggling with too much student debt, they are unable to afford homes or vehicles. We are now 
offering programs to help them lower their debt, stay in Maine, begin their careers and start 
families.

To provide good-paying jobs for our young people, we must also work hard to reduce our energy 
costs. High energy costs are a major factor in driving out manufacturers, mills and other 
businesses that need low-cost electricity. I am committed to lowering the cost of energy, not only 
to attract job creators, but also to allow Maine people to heat and power their homes affordably 
and effectively.

And finally, we are making progress to address the drug pandemic in our state. It is my most 
important duty to keep the Maine people safe. While education, treatment and prevention efforts 
are important, we must get the dealers off the streets. I am pleased the Legislature has finally 
agreed to fund my proposal for more drug agents to stem the supply of deadly opiates flowing 
into our communities, but our law enforcement agencies are still understaffed. We must do more.

It is a pleasure serving as your Governor. If ever I can he of assistance to you or if  you have any 
questions or suggestions, I encourage you to contact my office by calling-287-3531 or by visiting 
our website at www.maine.gov/govemor.

Sincerely,

Paul R. LePage 
Governor

PHONE, 1207) 297-2531 (Volet) TTY USERS CALL 711 FAX, (207) 297-1034
w w w . m a i n e . g o v

http://www.maine.gov/govemor
http://www.maine.gov


Tax Collecto

State o f  M aine
M unicipal Election for the Town of M ercer

M arch 4 , 2 0 1 6
Sam ple Ballot

Vote for ONE Candidate in each Office

First Selectperson, Assessor
and Overseer of the Poor - 1  Year Town Clerk - 1  Year

Worthen. Vernon E II Violette. Yolanda

Second Selectperson, Assessor
and Overseer of the Poor - 1 Year

Tibbetts. Christopher M Aolette. Yolanda

Third Selectperson, Assessor
and Overseer of the Poor - 1  Yea Treasurer - 1  Year

Gardner. Robert E Violette. Yolanda

Trustee of Shaw Library - 5  Tear Planning Board - 3 1 ear

Bourassa. Andrew R

Director of MS AD # 54 - 3 Year Planning Board - 3 Year

Worthen, Cindy A

To Vote for Candidate. Check the box to the left of the nam e

For a W rite In. w rite the Last name. First name
and Check the box to  the left of the name.



2016 Annual Warrant
To David Welch, Constable 
of the Town of Mercer 
in the County of Somerset,

GREETINGS:
In the name of the State of Maine you are hereby required to notify 
and warn the inhabitants of the Town of Mercer qualified to vote in 
town affairs to meet at the Mercer Community Center in said Town of 
Mercer on Friday, the 4th day o f March, 2016, at 10 o'clock a.m., to 
elect all Town Officials. The polls will open immediately after the 
election of a Moderator and will remain open until 8 o'clock p.m. The 
business meeting will be held in the gym of the Mercer Community 
Center on Saturday the 5th day o f March, 2016 beginning at 6 o' clock 
pm, immediately following a 5 o'clock Public Dinner, that will be served 
in the Solarium.

ARTICLE 1: To elect a Moderator to preside at said meeting.

ARTICLE 2: To elect a Town Clerk, three Selectmen, Assessors, and 
Overseers of the Poor, a Tax Collector, and a Treasurer all for one 
year terms, a Trustee of Shaw Library for a five year term, two persons 
to serve on the Planning Board each for a three year term and a MSAD 
#54 Director for a 3 year term.

ARTICLE 3: To see if the Town will vote to increase the property tax 
levy limit of $234,124 established for Mercer by state law, in the event 
that the municipal budget approved under the following articles results 
in a tax commitment greater than that limit.
Budget Committee recommends.



ARTICLE 4: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for the salaries of Town Officers.

1st Selectman 
2nd Selectman 
3rd Selectman 
Town Clerk 
Treasurer 10.858.00

12.119.00

4.500.00
4.000. 00
4.000. 00
6.424.00

Tax Collector 
Selectmen's Sec 
Dep. Clerk/Collector 
Registrar
Office Assistant/Deputy

2.040.00
3.641.00

500.00
500.00

$48/582.00

Budget Committee recommends $48,582 from Taxes.
ARTICLE 5: To see what sum the Town will vote to raise and 
appropriate to cover the Town's share of F.I.C.A. and Medicare costs 
of town salaries.
Budget Committee recommends .0765%  from Taxes (Est. $ 5 ,000 ) as 
required by law based on the total Town Payroll.

ARTICLE 6: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate for selectpersons' emergency contingencies. Any and all 
use of the funds will be fully and explicitly reported to the 2016 annual 
report.
Budget Committee recommends $10,000 from Surplus.

ARTICLE 7: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate for annual dues of the Maine Municipal Association. 
Budget Committee recommends $1615 from Surplus.

ARTICLE 8: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for Liability and Property Insurance.
Budget Committee recommends $10,243 from Taxes.

ARTICLE 9: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for Liability Insurance for Public Officials plus Bonds. 
Budget Committee recommends $1,544 from Taxes.



ARTICLE 10: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for worker's comp insurance & unemployment for 
town employees.
Budget Committee recommends $1,500 from Taxes.

ARTICLE 11: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for Town Office, Shaw Library, Municipal Center, and 
Town Expense.
Budget Committee recommends $31,000 from Taxes plus any revenues 
or donations generated by the center. A ny remaining balance will be 
placed in municipal center capital reserve fund.

ARTICLE 12: To see what sum of money the town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for annual maintenance of the TRIO accounting & 
assessing program.
Budget Committee recommends $ 4 ,9 0 0  from Taxes.

ARTICLE 13: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for Assessing.
Budget Committee recommends $ 7 0 0 0  from Taxes.

ARTICLE 14: To see if the town will vote to establish a Revaluation 
Reserve Fund and place the unexpended amount from the preceding 
article into this fund.
Budget Committee recommends

ARTICLE 15: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for Solid Waste Disposal, Recycling and Blue Bag 
purchase.
Budget Committee recommends $ 2 8 ,0 0 0  from Taxes plus all Transfer 
Station revenue.

ARTICLE 16: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate for the Planning Board.
Budget Committee recommends $1,000 from Surplus.



ARTICLE 17: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate for Animal Control.
Budget Committee recommends all dog account revenue plus $4 ,200  
from Surplus.

ARTICLE 18: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate for Cemetery Care.
Budget Committee recommends $ 5 ,0 0 0  from Surplus, plus fund 
interest.

ARTICLE 19: To see what sum the Town will vote to raise and 
appropriate for the Town of Mercer Office of Emergency 
Management.
Budget Committee recommends $1,000 from Taxes.

ARTICLE 20: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for the 2015 Town Audit.
Budget Committee recommends $2 ,800  from Taxes.

ARTICLE 21: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for public safety. This will include fire protection 
provided by the Town of Norridgewock and traffic & street lights. 
Budget Committee recommends $20,135 from Taxes.

ARTICLE 22: To see what percentage the Town will vote to deduct on 
all taxes assessed in 2016 that are paid in full on or before the 30th day 
after the date of the mailing of the tax bills.
Budget Committee recommends 2%.

ARTICLE 23: To see what rate the Town will vote to charge and collect 
interest on all taxes assessed in 2016 that are unpaid 60 days after the 
date of the mailing of the tax bills.
Budget Committee recommends the 7% allowed by state law per 
annum.

ARTICLE 24: To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate 
$9,325 for Shaw Library.
Budget Committee does not recommend,
Selectmen recommend $9,325 from Taxes.



ARTICLE 25: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for Summer Road maintenance.
Budget Committee recommends $ 8 5 ,0 0 0  from Taxes.

ARTICLE 26: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate for the paving of a section of the Beech Hill Rd.
Budget Committee recommends all funds to  com e from 2016 LRAP 
and up to  $10,000 from the Summer Roads account, $10 ,000  from  
the Town Forest Revenue Fund, and $10,000 from Surplus.

ARTICLE 27: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for Winter Road maintenance, including plowing, 
sanding and stockpiling sand and salt.
Budget Committee recommends $136,000. $110,000 will com e from  
Excise Tax, $ 2 6 ,0 0 0  from Taxes plus any short fall to  com e from  
Surplus.

ARTICLE 28: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate for General Assistance.
Budget Committee recommends $17,500 from Surplus, plus all State 
reimbursements.

ARTICLE 29: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for charity. A minimum of 50% of this will be spent 
in the town of Mercer.
Budget Committee recommends $ 2 ,0 0 0  from Taxes.

ARTICLE 30: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for Mercer Old Home Days.
Budget Committee recommends $ 5 0 0  from Taxes.

ARTICLE 31: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate for various Youth Leagues.
Budget Committee recommends $1000 from Taxes.

ARTICLE 32: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate to supplement the three town scholarship awards.
Budget Committee makes no recommendation,
Selectmen recommend $425 from Surplus -- $ 2 0 0  for each high school 
award and $25 for the elementary award.



ARTICLE 33 : To see if the Town will vote to elect from the floor at 
this meeting, five individuals to serve as a Budget Committee. The 
committee will meet with the selectmen within 60 days for the purpose 
of electing a Chairperson.

ARTICLE 34: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate for training costs of CEO and LPI.
Budget Committee recommends $ 4 0 0  from Surplus.

ARTICLE 35: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate for CEO compensation.
Budget Committee recommends up to  $1,500 from Surplus, plus all 
application fees.

ARTICLE 36: To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate 
$1,000 for North Pond Association.
Budget Committee does not recommend,
Selectmen recommend $1,000 from Taxes.

ARTICLE 37: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate to continue to fund the Mercer Road Emergency 
Fund.
Budget Committee recommends $ 2 ,0 0 0  from Taxes.

ARTICLE 38: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate for capital road improvements.
Budget Committee recommends $10,000 from Surplus.

ARTICLE 39: To see what sum of money the Town will vote to 
appropriate to start a first responder rescue service.
Budget Committee recommends up to  $4 ,8 0 0  from Surplus.



The Selectmen of Mercer hereby give notice that the Registrar of 
Voters will be on duty at the Town Office on Friday March 4, 2016, 
the said day of voting, from 10 o'clock a.m. until the polls are closed 
and on Saturday March 5, 2016, the said day of business meeting, from 
5 o'clock until
6:30 p.m. for the purpose of correcting the list of eligible voters.

Given under our hands this 11th day of February, 2016.

Vernon E. Worthen II

Christopher M. Tibbetts

Robert E. Gardner



Citizens Return:

I certify that I have notified the voters of the Town of Mercer of the 
time and place of the town meeting by posting an attested copy of the 
within warrant at Mercer Town Office & Community Center, Christy's 
Country Store, Mercer Shaw Library, all being conspicuous public
places within the Town of Mercer, on February___, 2016, which is at
least 7 days prior to the day of said meeting.

Dated at Mercer, Maine th is____th day of February, 2016.

David Welch, Constable












